FROME TWINNING ASSOCIATION
Committee Meeting held on 1st September 2015
 at 7.30pm at 5 Catherston Close
Present:
Alan Glover, Pat Boyd, Pat Oatley, Rachel Blacklidge, Hilary Daniel, 
Damon Hooton and Elizabeth Wakefield 
Peter Wheelhouse (Economic Development and Regeneration Manager for Frome Town Council) also attended
AG thanked Elizabeth for holding the meeting
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	Apologies:   Sue Worringham, Justin Worringham and Margaret Brulais
Minutes of meeting held on 16th July 2015
These were approved and signed

Matters Arising
There were no matters arising

Secretary’s Report and Correspondence
There was nothing to report
Treasurer’s Report
The balance in the account is £1130.05 which includes £300 from the Town Council and thanks were given to the Town Council.  There was another £7.50 for membership subscription but HD has an invoice for £238.50 for our insurance and AG has some minor expenses for stationery and he has to pay the balance for the hire of Beckington Hall which will be £25.50
Quadripartite2015 – 2nd to 6th July

The final figure for the Quadripartite is £3933.73 and thanks were given to Damon who had funded the lunch at the business meeting which had been held at Critchill School. 

We were waiting for the minutes of the business meeting but all the towns had now seen and agreed them.

AG thanked everybody for their help in what had been a very successful weekend.

Thematic Networking
The next event will be in Murrhardt from 8th to 11th October and at the moment it is hoped that there will be 20 people from Frome which will include 3 Committee Members (DH, SW and JW) and maybe HD and partner.  The group will also include Town Councillors, the Deputy Principal of Frome College and 4 student entrepreneurs from the College  It is also hoped that there will be representatives of Frome businesses and at least one is interested. DH asked if Paul Wynne, Anna Francis and Pippa Goldfinger would be able to go to see how the Thematic Networking is delivered as it will be the turn of Frome next.  PW confirmed that they had been asked to go to Murrhardt.

 The group will be flying and staying with families in Murrhardt and the cost of the flights will come from the Thematic Fund but as the funds have been reduced due to not enough people attending in CG in April, those attending will be asked to contribute towards the cost. The 4 youth representatives will be funded by the Town Council
PW and DH will be sorting out everything re the weekend.  There will be 4 events with 2 running simultaneously and there will be visits to local companies and the Porsche and Mercedes museums in Stuttgart.  DH will give the closing speech.
A resolution at the Town Council meeting last week was that Pippa Goldfinger would be the Project Manager for  Frome in  March 2016 but they also felt that they needed to employ somebody with experience to run the event with the money coming from the Thematic Networking budget and hopefully some sponsorship from local businesses.  AG and the committee asked why if we had a project manager did we need somebody else as well and PW said it was felt they needed more expertise to run the event.  It was also suggested that the FTA Committee could sort out the accommodation but PO, supported by other Committee Members, said that we would definitely not be doing this as we had no help from the Council for the Quadripartite .and it had been a long and difficult job to find hosts,  It was agreed that we would ask in a Newsletter if any twinning members or other families who hosted at the Quadripartite would be prepared to host but we will only pass on contact details of those who responded to our Newletter appeal to the Town Council for them to contact.  
Quadripartite 2016 in Murrhardt from 21st to 24th July

Thomas Zeeb has said there will be 30 places for  Frome of which 5 will be youth.  This will also be mentioned in the next Newsletter with replies to AG for those interested and if it is oversubscribed then it will be first come first served.
Future Events

A get together will be held on Saturday, 3rd October at Beckington Village Hall , 7.15pm for 7.45pm.  The menu will be chicken casserole with potatoes, carrots and peas which AG will make and also a vegetarian pasty.  RB, EW and PB volunteered for desserts and EW will organise the Raffle.  Cost of tickets are £12.50 
New Website

We pay £100 a year to Bargus to run the website for us.  All events are on the website via the newsletters which PO sends to Adam each time.  SW has offered to run the website for us we would have to give notice to Bargus when our present contract runs out and payment is made in July for the following year.  We would also have to change the name as Adam owns the domain for frometwinning.co.uk
Newsletter

As mentioned above
Thematic in Murrhardt and Frome and Quadripartite in Murrhardt 

Evening at Beckington Village Hall and a report on the death of Fritz Fergert who had been a big supporter of twinning

A.O.B.
DH said that translations would be needed for the Thematic in Murrhardt as it was agreed at the Business Meeting in Frome .  They would be needed by 15th September and hopefully Anna, Libby/Elizabeth and Roger would be able to do it as had kindly done for our Quadripartite and we could offer them a small donation for their work.  
Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Monday, 5th October at 7.30 at Park Hill Grange, Bath Road
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


